
 

LAST DATE OF ATTENDANCE, WITHDRAWS 
AND FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

 
 

Memorandum 
 
 

To: FHSU Faculty and Staff 
 
From: President’s Cabinet 
 
Date: August 1, 2005 
 
Subject: Last Date of Attendance, Withdraws and Financial Assistance 
 
 
The Student Fiscal Services Office and the Financial Assistance Office need the help of all faculty to 
determine Last Date of Attendance (LDA) for FHSU students.  LDA is a term used within federal 
regulation to determine when a student last participated in an academically related function instead of 
when a student may have officially withdrew from a course (see further definition below).  FHSU must 
use LDA to calculate refunds to the federal programs not official withdraw dates. 
 

This regulation places a significant procedural and financial burden 
on the University and is being implemented as part of the 
requirement for federal aid program participation.  Federal aid 
benefits more than 75% of FHSU students and totals approximately 
$22 million annually. 

 
It is essential that faculty provide Last Date of Attendance information to the Registrar’s Office 
or Virtual College as part of the established add/drop process.  A space has been provided for 
this date on paper drop slips (See Figure 1 below) and the Virtual College staff will collect the 
information as part of the established VC Add/Drop process.  Because many students do not 
officially withdraw with the proper forms, the Financial Assistance Office and Student Fiscal 
Service Office is required determine LDA for students that fail all courses.  In these cases, 
either the Student Fiscal Services Office or the Financial Assistance Office will contact 
instructors and request the information.  FHSU typically has 120-130 students who receive all 
failing grades at the end of a term. 
 
Please give the Registrar’s Office, Student Fiscal Services Office, Virtual College and the Financial 
Assistance Office your cooperation in this matter.  Included below is a summary of the policy that has 
been approved and provides additional definitions, explanation and clarification. 
 



 

(Figure 1) 

 
 

 
(Section 19.1 of FAO Policy Manual) 
Last Date of Attendance, Withdraws and Financial Assistance 
 
Federal regulations require institutions to return federal financial aid for any recipient whose last date 
of attendance (LDA) occurs before his/her financial aid award is fully earned.  Even though aid is 
disbursed at the beginning of the term for the entire term, aid is actually earned as the student 
attends class.  Any time a student who receives aid withdraws (officially or unofficially) or never 
attends class, there is the potential overaward situation. 
 
LDA Defined:  The determination of the student's LDA by a university employee can be based on an 
academically related event or activity. Acceptable forms of such documentation include but are not 
limited to exams, records of attendance, tutorials, computer-assisted instruction (e.g. Blackboard), 
counseling, academic advisement, or study groups. 
 
Official Withdraws:  The LDA must be reported on each withdraw request approved.  The Student 
Fiscal Services Office will use this date to calculate the amount of Federal aid to be returned to the 
aid programs. 
 
Unofficial Withdraws:  If the student does not officially withdraw and no withdraw request is 
submitted, the Financial Assistance Office may require information concerning the LDA for each final 
grade of U. 
 
Never Attended:  If the institution is unable to verify LDA in any course, the institution must return all 
aid, even the portion disbursed directly to the student, to the aid programs. 
 
Contact the Student Fiscal Service Office or the Financial Assistance Office for additional information 
or clarification. 
 
Approved by President’s Cabinet 07/13/05 
 
 


